----- Original Message-----

From: Peter McKay [

Sent: 23 September 2015 09:26

To: Baugh, Ben <bbaugh@herefordshire.gov.uk>

Cc: Bowen, Sebastian (Cllr) <sbowen@herefordshire.gov.uk>; Bartlett, Jenny (ClIr)
<Jenny.Bartlett@herefordshire.gov.uk>

Subject: Suggestion for scrutiny by GO&SC under item 5 of agenda

Dear Mr Baugh

Due to the Briefing Note making no mention of the LSG upgrade, work scheduled 1 June 2015 till 30
March 2016, my being informed under FOI IAT 9715 that this will entail roads such as Rockfield Road
in Hereford and the road to Dinedor Camp being registered without any highway rights, and
Oxfordshire suffering £1/4million costs due to negligence with highway records declaring land not to
be highway, and our being in similar situation, see attached, may | suggest that a) that this area of
concern be subject of scrutiny during this period by way of briefing note updates for each Scrutiny
Meeting, so that we may be informed of what is being done, what progress is being made and any
appropriate questions asked, and b) that HC be asked to raise a Highway Record Evidence Base,
identifying what has been done in past years, what remains to be done, what data HC is and is not
aware of/available, etc., so that all may be aware of the situation safeguarding against undue
negligence, supporting our officers raising of appropriate policies in-conformance with an
established Evidence Base, that makes use of the most cost efficient procedures ?

Rgds
Peter McKay
Leominster



